Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

November 13, 2008

Present:  Professors CJ Koepp, Ted Lossowski, Ernie Olson, and Sandy Shilepsky; Student Representative Martina DiMeglio '10; Dean Leslie Miller-Bernal; Associate Dean Cindy Speaker ; and former trustee Gail Kitch via phone.
The meeting was called to order at 4:30pm. 
1. Introductions were made since the Committee has a new student member.
2. Discussion and approval of minutes from October 30, 2008 meeting
Motion made and seconded to approve the minutes as written. Motion carried.

3. Feedback from Sandy on discussion of the ad hoc committee to revise the Faculty Manual on the issue of an approval process for courses (and minors) that do not fall under a major field

Sandy had distributed via email prior to the Committee’s meeting the consensus that the Faculty Manual Re-Write group reached which included four points. Specifically:

“1. Proposed courses shall be approved by the major to which the course belongs or to which it has been assigned for course approval, budgetary and/or staffing questions. We plan to recommend something like the following be added to the Manual: ‘Major programs include the concentrations in the particular major with their minors, as well as other related minors and relevant courses.’
2. All course proposals shall be reviewed by at least one division.

3. When there is a question about which major(s), minor(s), and/or division(s) should review a particular course proposal, the Curriculum Committee shall decide.

4. A course proposal can be considered by a higher level in the approval process even if it is not approved at a lower level. For example, a division could consider and approve a course even if a major did not approve it.  We expect that the higher levels (divisions, Curriculum Committee, Faculty) will consider and give appropriate weight to the reasoning and actions of the lower level(s).”

One question raised was whether or not these four points belong in the faculty manual or if they should be part of a committee’s procedure. Leslie will take the issue to the Curriculum Committee. 
Concerns were raised regarding the rotation of courses; specifically about allowing sufficient time for students to complete major requirements. It is crucial that there is flexibility built into the system.

4. Brief report from Leslie regarding the CIC for CAOs conference held November 1-4 in Seattle
Leslie shared that she attended sessions on general education, the CLA (refer to the email she sent the Committee earlier today on this), as well as others.
Key points:  general education revision is a slow process especially when requirements have been in place for a long time; institutions reported that working on process led to good discussion on the part of faculty.

Mount St. Mary’s approach to their revision included surveying students and faculty about the current general education requirements and found dissatisfaction, though the dissatisfaction was for different reasons. Starting with learning outcomes can be helpful and clarify process and content objectives.
The Committee discussed the perceptions students have regarding certain components of the current requirements (such as WLLS 101 and 111). It will be important that the Committee has a sense of the student body overall. It appears that students don’t use the term “general ed” but tend to use language such as “core curriculum” or “the required courses” and typical see the requirements as a checklist (in part since we provide them a checklist their first year).

5.  Further discussion of an open meeting with faculty 

Questions discussed previously that we thought could spark discussion included:

· Should we change our general education program at all (or is change not worth the “turf” battles)?

· How can we better meet our students’ needs for writing instruction?

· What are faculty’s reactions to our idea of a general education, multidisciplinary capstone course? 

· What do faculty think of the idea of taking one course from a selected list from each division that deals with IIE or with sustainability?

The Committee discussed issues surrounding a perceived focus on reading and writing objectives and a lack of focus on quantitative skills. It’s possible to have distribution courses address certain skills, rather than having separate courses with focus only on those skills.
A suggestion was made to have Linda Lohn come to an EPC meeting to discuss the writing objectives of WLLS 101. Faculty concerns about how to teach writing were discussed as a faculty development issue. Leslie distributed a handout with possible speakers for faculty development workshops. Given budget concerns the Committee concluded it best to explore the more local options which include Keith Hjortshoj (Cornell University)and Kathleen Rountree (Ithaca College).

6. Return to the article by Cronon we have been discussing, “’Only Connect’—the Goals of a Liberal Education”

The Committee began its discussion with his quality #5 on puzzles and problems. Key issues: basic comfort with numbers is hard for some students; need to be adventuresome; familiarity with computers; statistical awareness and ability to read graphs.

Would it be possible to designate courses with symbols indicating that they address certain learning objectives such as writing, numeracy, cultural, gender, performance or studio skills.
Moving to #6 on respecting rigor and seeking truth, the Committee discussed the role of the senior project, a reasoned ethics course, and how to achieve consensus on what it means to act humanely.
For discussion of #8 in terms of getting things done in the world, the group discussed service, experiential learning, internships, and co-curricular activities (clubs, student government, etc.). Additionally, there was discussion as to whether it was possible to achieve this objective only outside of the classroom or whether tools could be learned in the classroom to “get things done in the world.”

7. Return to the open meeting item

The Committee agreed that December 2nd would be the best date for such a meeting. In addition to the questions previously discussed (see the four bulleted points in 5 above), members should think of others that may be appropriate.

8. Future items

At the November 20th meeting, the Committee will pick up discussion of the Cronon article and specifically discuss his qualities #7, 9, 10.

The Committee will need to have a report for the faculty for the December 9 faculty meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 6:10pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Associate Dean Speaker

